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• Board Meeting (June 4, '08):  Lion President Gallaway called the Le Grand Lions Executive Board 

meeting to order.  Members present were Lions Doug Gallaway, Sonny Hultgren, Louie Aguilar, Ron 
Raines, George Dickinson, Concie Moreno, Anne Vandermeer, Bob Enochs, Jeff Stephens, Scott 
Lucas, and Fred Silveira. 

 
• Minutes of the May meeting were read and declared approved.  The treasurer’s report was then given 

and approved. The dinner/dance this year made $2300 above expenses in contrast to $1500 last 
year.   

 
• The Le Grand Lions installation dinner will be held, June 18th.  See details below. 
 
• Lion Louie briefly discussed pancake breakfast details which is scheduled for Saturday, June 7th. 
 
• Lion Doug gave a report on the Chowchilla Fair.  Total purchase amount made by Le Grand Lions 

towards animals and bumps was $4846.60.  Eight club members helped serve at the fair. 
 
• Motion made by Lion Sonny, seconded by Lion Ron, to buy a refrigerator/freezer to store food items 

for dinner meetings and club events.  Motion passed. The unit will be housed at Lion Doug’s shop. 
 
• Discussions & Commentaries: Purchase of Le Grand Lions pins is on track.  Repair of the American 

Legion Hall barbeque and purchase/or repair of the club’s portable barbeque are each in progress.  
Four $500 scholarships were presented by Le Grand Lions Club to Justin Fausone, Dominic 
Giampaoli, David Fishman, and Devin Parker at the Le Grand High School Academic Awards event. 
Then Lion Dan Silva officially gave out the scholarships again to them a week later during the high 
school’s FFA meeting.  Dennis Spurlock and James Tesone will be officially sworn in as Le Grand 
Lions members at the July general meeting.  The meeting will be held at the American Legion Hall 
instead of the park. Meetings in the park most likely will be conducted later in the year to avoid hotter 
weather normally experienced during the height of summer. There was discussion as to whether or 
not the club wants to participate this year in providing one or two meals at Camp Pacifica (camp 
dates involved are from the last week in July through the first week in August). Although no action 
was taken, Lion Louie will check on an available date needed by the camp..    

 
• Le Grand Lions June general meeting/installation of club officers for 2008-09 is scheduled for Wed., 

June 18th, at Fernando’s Bistro on Bob Hart Square in Merced.  No host cocktails-6pm; dinner at 
7pm. 

 
* Bulletin Editor:  Lion Fred from Merced of Le Grand Lions 

 


